

Alan Ehrlich

From: Alan Ehrlich

Sent: Tuesday, March 09, 2004 3:35 PM
To: 'jim.r.hawkins@exxonmobil.com'

Subject: RE: Request for meeting

Jim,

Sorry, I'll be away from the office from March 22nd to 26th. After that we can meet, but as the development is before the Review Board at present, I cannot discuss matters of a technical nature, except for in an open public forum. I can discuss the Environmental Assessment process with you, either in person or over the phone at your convenience.

Community responses with details regarding their concerns are due in the first week of April. On consideration of the responses, the Review Board will develop a detailed workplan. I'll be best able to answer your process questions after that.

Regards,

Alan Ehrlich

Senior Environmental Assessment Officer

Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Tel: (867) 766-7056 Fax: (867) 766-7074

----Original Message----

From: jim.r.hawkins@exxonmobil.com [mailto:jim.r.hawkins@exxonmobil.com]

Sent: Tuesday, March 09, 2004 2:38 PM

Fo: Alan Ehrlich

Cc: Vern Christensen, Executive Director

Subject: Request for meeting

Alan,

I will be in Yellowknife on March 25 and 26 and would like to meet with you to discuss the upcoming environmental assessment of the Geotechnical Investigation Program in the Deh Cho region. Would you please let me know if you have any available time slots?

Vern,

Also, Vern if you are available, I would appreciate a few minutes of your time to talk about the role of the MVEIRB in the consideration of our land use permit and water license applications for the Mackenzie Gas Project.

Thanks,

James R Hawkins, P. Eng. James R. Hawkins, P. Eng.

Imperial Oil Resources Mackenzie Gas Project Pipeline Regulatory Manager 237 - Fourth Ave S.W. Room 33 - 049 FAP Calgary Alberta Canada T2P 3M9

23